
CITY OF NEW YORK 
MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD 10 

215 West 125th Street, 4th Floor—New York, NY 10027 
T: 212-749-3105   F: 212-662-4215 

 
 

 
 
 
 

CICELY HARRIS 
Chairperson 

 
 

Education Youth and Libraries 
Tuesday, September 18, 2018 – 6:30PM 

 
Hon. Deborah Yates - Chair 

 
 

MINUTES 
 
Committee Members in Attendance: Deborah Yates, Tamara Martin, Mari-Moss, Crystal 
McKay, Jamilah Clark, Marquis Harrison, Leevert Holmes, Mari Moss, Tuesday Brooks, Troy 
Gethers, Jennifer Prince 
 
Committee Members not in Attendance: Daniel Clark, Dominique Mejia, Joshua Clennon 
 
Guests:  Hope Bell – Hope Belle LLC 
    Raul Cervantes – Barnard College Stem 
    Leslie Neubauer – Columbia Journalism Student 
    Elsie McCabe Thompson – Mission Society 
    Effuah Alleyne – Community Member 
    Helen Broady – NYPL 
    Anisha Huffman – NYPL 
    Diane Malikah – Malikah’s Keepers 
 
 
Discussion 

 
Mission Society – Elsie McCabe Thompson 
Ms. McCabe Thompson came to discuss the fact that the Mission Society plans to open a 
school in August of 2019.  Grades K-5 with 48 students per grade, 12 per class.  Future 
plans include adding two additional floors to the building.   
 
 
Barnard College Stem Program – Raul Cervantes 
Free after school student STEM enrichment program serving students in grades 7-12.  
The program is housed at Barnard College.  They offer fall, spring and summer 
programs.  Applications are accepted on a rolling basis.  For additional information 
please call 212-854-1314.   
 



The online link for additional information is htps://barnard.edu/dos/opportunity-
programs/step  
Netta Washington – Netta has a Not for Profit The Fashion Studio NYC.  The program 
focuses on design and making garments as well as community service. She is looking for 
space in the Harlem area.  She currently works out of the Thompkins Square Library and 
general serves 189 students a semester on Saturday from 11:30-1:30.  For more 
information you can send a message to info@thefashionstudio.com   

 
Macomb’s Bridge Library 

 Construction is beginning and should be completed in the summer of 2019. 
 
 
The Education Committee will be hosting our first in a series of Financial Workshops for young 
people on Saturday October 20th from 11:00-1:00.  Our first topic is Basics of Personal 
Budgeting for Young Adults.  It is open to young adults ages 12-24.  
 
The Education Committee is excited to start the new Board Year.  Please be on the lookout for 
notices of programs we will be having throughout the year. 
 
Next Committee Meeting Date will be October 16th being held at the Community Board 
Harlem Office located at 215 West 125 Street on the 4th floor at 6:30pm. 
 
 
Minutes Prepared by: Deborah Yates 
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